COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:

September 6, 2011

TO:

Chairman Lee Holloway, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

FROM:
Mark A. Grady, Deputy Corporation Counsel, 

Chair, Employee Benefits Workgroup

SUBJECT:
Elimination of Medicare Part B Premium Reimbursement for non-public safety worker union members

Please refer the attached resolution and ordinance amendment to the Committee on Finance and Audit and to the Committee on Personnel.  

2011 Wisconsin Act 10 (the budget repair bill) became effective on June 30, 2011.  Under that law, Milwaukee County is prohibited from collective bargaining over premium contributions towards health plan benefits, except for public safety workers unions (Deputy Sheriffs Association and Firefighters).  The 2011 Adopted Budget, Org. Unit 1972, provided for the elimination of reimbursement of Medicare Part B premiums for future retirees entitled to county paid retirement health benefits.  County ordinances were previously amended for nonrepresented employees to eliminate this benefit for retirements after April 1, 2011.  Ordinance amendments are now permitted by state labor law, and are required in order to effectuate this policy, for members of non-public safety worker unions.  As noted, this change cannot be made unilaterally for members of the Deputy Sheriffs Association and the Firefighters union and must be negotiated with those unions.

The attached ordinance amendment makes this policy change for members of non-public safety worker unions as soon as legally permissible and administratively possible.  For all non-public safety worker union except FNHP, the change is proposed to be effective for retirements after December 31, 2011.  For members of FNHP, the change is proposed to be effective for retirements after December 31, 2012.    

cc:  
County Executive Chris Abele

Linda Durham


Jodi Mapp

